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A Word from our Community Lay Director 
Sherry Anderson, ECI Walk #22, Table of Humility 

Ephesians 4:15-16 says “…speaking the truth in love, let us grow in every way into Him who is the head—Christ. From 
Him the whole body, fitted and knit together by every supporting ligament, promotes the growth of the body for building up 
itself in love by the proper working of each individual part.” 

Part of the beauty of being a part of the Body of Christ is reflected in the Apostle Paul’s words here. In Christ, we are 
“fitted and knit together” to support, promote growth, “building up itself in love” in order to do His work together – the laity 
and the clergy. We see this so well in the Emmaus community. Without strong lay persons, we would not have an Emmaus 
community. Likewise, without strong clergy persons, we would not have an Emmaus community. 

One of the things I’m working on is to strengthen the number of clergy involved in our Emmaus community and you can 
help with that. If your pastor has been on a Walk, The Great Banquet, or similar retreat, please email their contact 
information to me at: csd@eci-emmaus.org. If your pastor has not been on 
a Walk, please talk to them about possibly participating on Walk #40 in 
the Spring. If you would like for me or one of the Assistant CSDs – Rich 
Taylor or Brad Hensley – to discuss this with them, please let me know 
that also. 

Many people I know are busier than ever in the midst of extra tasks 
required because of the pandemic and the ripple effects it has brought to 
our lives. This is especially true of pastors, as I know from experience. 
But the Walk to Emmaus also has ripple effects in our lives as well as the 
lives of others – and for pastors, I believe they will appreciate the value of 
how the Walk helps strengthen the lay leadership in their churches to 
serve together with them on the path Jesus set before all of us. 

De Colores! 

Renewing                    
Christian Disciples,  

Strengthening                        
Local Churches. 

The path in front of us is clearly marked.  Plans are 
in place for Walks #40 to happen in March of 2021 
and Flights #19 are planned for June & July of 
2021.  As the Unite714 prayers continue to rise, we’re 
seeing the Lord’s hand at work in Indiana!   

March 2021 is a long time to wait for the next 
Walks, but God always has work for us:   

John 13:34-35:  “A new commandment I give to 
you, that you love one another; as I have loved you, 
that you also love one another.  By this all will know 
that you are My disciples, if you have love for one 
another.”  We are recognized by our deeds of love for 
one another.   

So, let’s continue to gather together monthly (see 
Picnic details for August!) and celebrate the hope we 
have in Jesus and the wonderful friendships we have 

Message from our Clergy 
Pastor Susan Joy Durovey-Antrim 
Western Montana Emmaus Walk #3, Table of Ruth 

made in the Emmaus Community.  Please share your 
praises and prayer requests on the ECI Emmaus 
Facebook page; call the Communications Chair or 
another Board Member if you don’t have Facebook 
and you want something posted there.  Maybe you can 
reconnect with people from your Walk or Flight, 
check in on someone you haven’t seen at a Gathering, 
or start a Reunion or 4th day group and meet/pray 
together. 

Please keep inviting people to the upcoming Walks 
until every seat is filled.  Consider making agape gifts; 
connect with the Youth at your church to tell them 
about Chrysalis.  Let’s use this time of waiting and 
anticipation and every precious day we’re given to 
glorify Him by our love for one another! 
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If you’re familiar with the Dragstrip outside 
Albany, you can take that crossroads north to 
Frank Merry Park. 

 
Frank Merry is a beautiful park nestled at the 

corner of Jay, Blackford and Delaware counties.  It 
has a spring fed pond with a backdrop of pine trees 
on 65+ acres of wooded land. 

 
We’re renting the air-conditioned clubhouse so 

that socially-distanced seating will be available for 
members who may get a little warm on a sunny 
August Saturday afternoon. Masks will be 
recommended at all times inside the building. 

 
This park provides us with plenty of room to 

practice proper outdoor social-distancing too. 
 

WHAT TO BRING: 
a picnic lunch for your family 
a blanket 
lawn chairs 
a game or two if you wish 

 
A few games will be provided and 

you are welcome to add to the fun 
by bringing one as well. Ideas 
would be croquet, lawn darts, 
yardzee, badminton, cornhole, 
cards, backgammon... 

 
We are so excited to have an outdoor event 

designed to allow us to join together in person and 
celebrate Christ’s love and our Community! There 
will be hand-sanitizing stations, free face masks 
and lots of outdoor activities and music that your 
family can enjoy! 

PICNIC in the Park 

August 15, 2020      NOON - 3PM 

We're going to Frank Merry Park 

18505 N. Co. Rd. 550 E., Dunkirk, IN 47336 

 
PLEASE NOTE: for everyone’s safety, please do not 

attend if you or someone you would be bringing with 
you, is not feeling well, or running a fever, or have, in 
the two weeks prior to August 15, been near someone 
who has had the Coronavirus. Out of love for one 
another, let’s do everything in our power to keep 
everyone else safe! 
 

 
Join us in praying for a rain-free time, and a safe and fun 

picnic for all! 
 

Vote at the picnic, 
We are excited to present information and 

ballots for the Community to select five new 
Board Members for 2021! 

 
Please contact any member of the Board if you have 

questions regarding this event or location! 
 

“A new commandment I give to you, that you love one 
another; just as I have loved you, you also are to love one 
another.  By this all people will know that you are my 
disciples, if you have love for one another” 

John 13:34-35 
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Support through Donations to your community is always appreciated. 
Make checks payable to:    ECI Emmaus       Mail to: ECI Emmaus P.O. Box 2004 Muncie, IN 47307-0004 

SHARE the OPPORTUNITY       Let’s fill WALKS #40 and FLIGHTS #19 
 

Keep sending in Applications! 
God has provided the time we need for these retreats to be filled.  

Here is how you can help FILL the FLIGHTS & WALKS: 

• Pray and ask the Lord to bring to mind those he wants you to offer the opportunity. 

• Call, text, FB message, or email everyone who God brings to mind and offer them the opportunity. 

• Reach out to Rhonda Keith, Chrysalis Chair, (chrysalis@eci-emmaus.org) and connect her with your youth 
leaders so she can send them information to share with the teens in their youth groups about the Flights. 

• Reach out to Bonnie Maitlen, Sponsorship Chair, (sponsorship@eci-emmaus.org) and let her help you with 
any questions you may have about sponsoring. 

• FILL OUT THE APPLICATIONS: 

 Go to www.eci-emmaus.org/forms and download or print a copy of the application form(s). 

 Fill out each form accordingly for the Caterpillar(s) and/or Pilgrim(s) you will be sponsoring. 
Caterpillars teenagers 15-18, in grades 10-12 and recent HS graduates, are welcome. Pilgrims are 
persons age 18+. 

 Take a picture of the completed form(s) and send the form(s) via email to our Registrar, Kathie Wood, at 
registrar@eci-emmaus.org  

 DO NOT WORRY ABOUT MONEY -- we want to get the applications in so these retreats are full!  

If you are ready to pay for the sponsorship deposit for the Caterpillar or Pilgrim, or any balances due, we 
are still accepting checks.  We just don’t want the money to be a deterrent at this time -- for you or for 
the person you sponsor. Payments are not officially due until closer to the Walks/Flights. 

Please mail all checks to ECI Emmaus P.O. Box 2004  Muncie, IN  47307-0004 
 

If you have any questions on this process, or need help with sponsorship, please contact Rhonda or Bonnie at their 
respective email address noted above. 

 
Thought about working a walk or flight? 

We will need some more team members for 2021. 
Will you say YES? 

 
Please contact the following leaders if you are interested in helping on team: 

 Men’s Walk #40 -- Ossie Osbeck  (mosbeck@acsc.net) 

 Women’s Walk #40 -- Andi Craycraft (craycraft2701@att.net) 

 Boy’s Flight #19 -- Ron Anderson (ronsherryanderson@comcast.net)  

 Girl’s Flight #19 -- Manda Collins (Mandakayheart@gmail.com)  

The Fourth Day — Being the Hands & Feet of Jesus 
 As we are renewed in Christ, we learn that one of the most effective ways to grow in our walk with Christ is to 
serve. God blesses our service to make an everlasting impact on the Kingdom. 

mailto:chrysalis@eci-emmaus.org
mailto:sponsorship@eci-emmaus.org
http://www.eci-emmaus.org/forms
mailto:registrar@eci-emmaus.org


Board of Directors 

Who will join us?  

 

This year has moved quickly. We have accomplished much. And 

yet, we always have much work to be done. There are five 

positions to be filled with names of persons who will have a 

training month in December before officially starting in January of 

2021. 

 

Thank you to all of you who turned in nominations, whether for 

yourself or whomever God had put on your heart. We are blessed 

to have such willing servants in our community. 

 

Ballots will be distributed for voting to open on August 15th at 

the picnic. They will also made available electronically through 

email the week of August 17th. Voting will close on August 30, 

2020. 

YOUR BOARD will be changing soon--

Nominations are in and                            
soon we will VOTE! 

“Rejoice in hope,                        

be patient in tribulation,                          

be constant in prayer.” 
Romans 12:12 
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Qualification                     
Requirement 

Board Chair Committee   
Person 

Have a Servant’s Heart   

Be a Disciple of Christ   

Member of Emmaus for 
one Year since Walk 

   

Has worked at least          
one Walk 

   

Willing to support            
Emmaus Community 
Events (ie. Gathering, 

Candlelight, Closing, etc.) 

  

Willing to Commit to 
Serve a three year term 

on the board 

   

Willing to attend 1st 
Tuesday of Month Board 

Meetings 

   

Willing to be in charge   
of a designated area     

on the board 

   



HOW ARE YOU? 

(insert answer here) 

 

How are you? What are you feeling? What are you thinking 
about? 

Is Jesus enough for you today to get through the muck and the 
mire of these times? 

 

Think about this: Are you sharing your answer above with someone 
else? With just one other person a week? If not, start today! 

• Have coffee with a friend 

• Meet someone on Zoom for a chat 

• Call your Accountability Partner 

• Talk over pizza with your Emmaus Table Group 

• Join monthly gatherings with Christian friends 

• Make time to talk about your life and relationship with Jesus! 
 

Now, more than ever, as we experience isolation, fear, and the unknown capabilities 
of the Covid-19, WE NEED GOD and WE NEED EACH OTHER! 

 

“Therefore confess your sins to each other and pray for each other so that you will be 
healed. The prayer of a righteous person is powerful and effective.” (James 5:16 NIV) 

 

It doesn’t have to be an hour or two.  It can be. But really all it takes is just a few 
minutes to touch base with another human + Jesus. To stay healthy and strong. To be 
whole. To be Jesus and receive Jesus. Try it today! 

 

De Colores! 
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Visit our Website at 
www.eci-emmaus.org 

 

  

 
Are you on FACEBOOK? 

Join us and continue sharing  
community in our page:  

east central indiana  
emmaus/chrysalis community, inc. 

http://www.eci-emmaus.org


ECI Emmaus/Chrysalis Community 
P.O. Box 2004 
Muncie, IN 47307 
 

UPCOMING EVENTS & IMPORTANT DATES 
MARK YOUR CALENDARS 

SEPTEMBER ’20 

September 11, 2020    6:30 
Traditional Gathering 

 

OCTOBER ’20 

October 3, 2020 
Second Annual Pork Festival 

 

NOVEMBER ’20 

November 6, 2020    6:30 
Traditional Gathering 

 

DECEMBER ’20 

December 4, 2020    6:30 
Praise Fest 

 

NEW YEAR 2021 

January, February, and May 
Gatherings on first Friday                       

of each month 
 
 

If you would like to 

mail this newsletter to 

someone, print out 

newsletter two sided, 

then fold the pages in 

half, with this page 

out. 

Place a first-class 

stamp in the corner, 

address, and tape near 

the two corners. 

Win A Prize! Send name(s) and address(es) of friend(s) not currently receiving the ECI Emmaus/Chrysalis 
Newsletter to communications@eci-emmaus.org. Make sure to put “I Read August2020” in the subject line! 

MARCH ’21 

MENôS WALK #40 
March 18-21, 2021 

 
WOMENôS WALK #40 

March 25-28, 2021 
 

APRIL ’21 

April 2, 2021 6;00 
After Walk Gathering 

 
JUNE ’21 

BOYSô CHRYSALIS FLIGHT #19 
June 26-28, 2021 

 
 

JULY ’21 

GIRLSô CHRYSALIS FLIGHT #19 
July 9-11, 2020 

 

Check www.eci-emmaus.org for more information. 


